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Parish Council News  
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Parish Council met on Friday 20 September 2013. Councillors present were Douglas Wooles 
(Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson and David Smith. The Clerk was Nigel 
Knapton. 
Planning Applications for consideration 
None were received. 
Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals 
APP/Y2736/A/13/2196566 – Siting of a temporary agricultural worker’s dwelling and a general 
purpose agricultural building at High Roans Field, Sheriff Hutton Road, Strensall for Ms Caroline 
Barugh. APPEAL ALLOWED. 
Housing Needs Survey 
Ryedale District Council had distributed the survey to all households in the village. If anyone in the 
outlying properties would like a copy please contact the Clerk and he will arrange for Ryedale DC to 
post one to you. 
Archive Room 
It was agreed to make a grant of £500 to the History Group towards the fitting out of the new room. 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting will take place on Friday 11 October 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
 
Nigel Knapton, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
nigel.knapton@townandparish.co.uk or on 0777 999 4712  
 
 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club 
235 members took part in the September draw. £25 winners were 7, 23, 26, 162 and 207. 
 
 
Village Ramble 
Late autumn is a lovely time to walk through the lovely North Yorkshire countryside.   So join us for 
our next village ramble on Thursday, 31st October.   Meet the group at the Village Hall car park at 
9.30am for a walk of about 5 miles in the glorious Yorkshire countryside which will be followed by a 
pub lunch. We return to the village no later than 3pm - certainly before the witches, ghoulies and 
ghosties are up and about. 
 
 
Family Fancy Dress Halloween Disco 
for primary school/playgroup children and their families 
 

Saturday 26th October   6.30pm-8.30pm     Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
Fancy Dress, Disco, Games, Food, Refreshments, Licensed Bar and Prizes  
£2 per person 
 

tickets available from;   Angela Smedley (01904 468402)  
No unaccompanied children please. 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/
mailto:nigel.knapton@townandparish.co.uk


Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
 Ladies Doubles competition.  Come along for a friendly afternoon’s tennis on Saturday 5th October at 
1.30pm. Don’t worry about having a partner just turn up and be ready to play.  The competition should last 
about 2 hours as it will be a round robin so lots of opportunity to play. Last year saw a good turnout and a 
most enjoyable afternoon’s tennis, so hope to see you at the courts on the 5th. 
 

Social Tennis. The Ladies sessions continue through October with coaching on a Wednesday before the 
session begins. 
 

Wimbledon Tickets. Just a final reminder this year about registering with the LTA site for free British 
Tennis Membership. This will allow you to enter the club draw for Wimbledon tickets next year. Log on to 
LTA.org.uk  and follow the links to register with Sheriff Hutton as your club or ask me for a form to fill in. 
You will receive a monthly on line newsletter and details of what’s going on in the tennis world. 
Details of the above and information about the club from Josephine Johnson email 
josephinejohnson6@gmail.com or tel 878626. 
 
Friends of the Village Hall  
The Foresters   Friday November 15th  in the Village Hall 
Doors open at 7.00pm for a 7.30pm start. 
Tickets £10 to include a two course supper from Margaret Fisher 013478789314 
Licensed Bar and Raffle 
Do come along and enjoy an evening of Folk singing in a relaxed and friendly atmosphere. Everyone 
welcome. 
 
Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists  
Our second trip to a Yorkshire Wildlife trust reserve this year was similarly rewarding when the group 
went to Garbutt Wood at Sutton Bank. A steep climb down to the side of Lake Gormire and round the 
wood itself showed that although autumn is upon us, in sheltered spots red campion, foxglove and 
meadow sweet could still be seen in flower, whilst blackberries and elderberries were ripening nicely. It 
was easier to hear birds than see them but we managed to spot siskins, marsh tits and robins to name 
but a few. 
Next month sees us back in the Village Hall to start our programme of talks on Wednesday 2nd October 
at 7.30pm. We will meet in the village hall refreshment room where our speaker will be Vicky Kindemba 
from the charity Bug Life. She will be talking about pond life and conservation. Please join us if you are 
interested. 
Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch 
with either Andy on 878785 or  Tricia on 878995. 
 
Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup 
 Friends of Playgroup 
It’s hard to believe that we are coming to the end of the summer holidays but we are already looking 
forward to the start of a new term at Playgroup.  We are also looking forward to planning a range of 
fundraising events throughout the coming year.  To ensure that we always have a team of people to 
assist with these events, we are keen to hear from anyone who would be willing to join ‘Friends of 
Playgroup’.  This group would be for those people who, while not wishing to serve on our Playgroup 
committee, would be happy to give some of their time to help with our fundraising events as and when 
needed.  There is no need to have an existing or previous connection with Playgroup, just a desire 
to support this vital village service.  To register your interest in joining ‘Friends of Playgroup’ please 
contact Julie on 878574 or email: shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com 
Thank you 
 
Sheriff Hutton Playgroup warmly invites you to our open day.  Monday 21st, Wednesday 23rd and 

Friday 25th October    9:45 -11:45am 
Bring your pre-school child, come and meet us and see what we do, stay for a play. 

Come along and meet staff from the local children’s centre  
                                               Tel: Sheriff Hutton Playgroup 07717799646 

 

http://lta.org.uk/
mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com
mailto:shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com


Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club 
Our meeting this month is on Wednesday October 23rd  (please note this is the 4th Wednesday of the 
month rather than our usual 3rd Wednesday) when we have an open meeting with national flower arranger 
David Ryland. David is an entertaining demonstrator and it will be an enjoyable evening so come along 
and bring your friends. Tickets cost £5 and are available from any committee member 
 

Next month will be the AGM and election of officers. We still need a Village Show  Secretary. As stated 
last month the show will not continue without anyone to organise it and we have not as yet had any offers 
or enquiries. 
 

We also need a Secretary and a Program Secretary for next year. We would be very pleased to hear 
from anyone willing to stand for any of these positions and join the committee. If you would like more 
information on what is involved then please give me a call. 
 

Lyn Minto  e-mail lynminto@btinternet.com   Tel. 878624 
 
Guide Dogs for the Blind Association 
Our Annual Christmas Fair will be held in the Village Hall on Saturday, 9th November, from 2.00 till 
4.00pm.  We will have Guide Dog logo goods, including Christmas cards, diaries and calendars, and 
various stalls, including cakes, bring and buy, tombola and raffle, as well as teas!  See you there? 
 
Rainbow  Centre Coffee Morning 
We would like to say a very big ’thank you’ to everyone who supported the coffee morning on September 
14th, especially to the people who made scones, lovely cakes and biscuits, to those who helped in any 
way in the house in moving furniture, on a stall and of course in the kitchen and to all the people who 
brought donations for the Centre.  We made an amazing £215!  The two ladies who came from 
Scarborough couldn’t believe their eyes when they saw what we had collected for them to hand out to 
their clients.  They only had a small car but filled it up! 
 

Chris and I are taking a car and large trailer load through to Scarborough.  If anyone has any gifts of 
household items (particularly bedding) pots, pans and clothing IN GOOD CONDITION, or even small 
items of furniture, we shall continue throughout the year to collect such items.  Joan and Howard Maw will 
continue collecting at Hillcrest, Main Street, or you can contact Margaret Thompson  and arrange to leave 
items at Greystones, The Green  (tel. 878465)  
 
Sheriff Hutton History Group 
After a summer break we only had 5 members at the September meeting but those present enjoyed 
another look into a couple of the boxes.  We were interested in the Doomsday Project,  but need to find 
out more details. Can anyone help us?   We also considered further the village census which was 
conducted in 2000 as a Millennium Project. 
 

Future events    
Tuesday  October 8th      7.30pm Village Hall   Group Meeting 
Saturday October 12th       see  below 
Tuesday November 12th   7.30pm  Village Hall  Group Meeting 
Saturday November 30th   10.00-12.00  Coffee Morning  Village Hall 
December   NO MEETING 
 

Saturday October 12th 7.30pm   Village Hall 
 

Speaker :    Tony Wright   
Thomas Lumsden and the Destruction of Sheriff Hutton Castle 

 

Light Refreshments          Raffle 
 
 

Tickets £5.00 from Margaret Thompson 878465, Beryl Haigh 878363, Meg Ashbridge 878136 
 
Rainbow Centre Scarborough 
Many thanks to Chris and Margaret Thompson for hosting a Coffee Morning for the Rainbow Centre in 
Scarborough.  
Caroline Hunt. 

mailto:lynminto@btinternet.com


Message from the Jumblies 
The Jumblies set a new record !!! - £2,200 raised for Diabetes UK 
We could not have wished for a better way to start our Autumn/Winter Session.  The response to our 
appeal for Jumble was absolutely fantastic.  We had so much to sort that we had to delay the opening 
time a little.  All the stalls were piled high with good jumble and luckily as the rain held off, we were able to 
use the outside area as well as the hall.  Most of our usual buyers were there waiting well before 1pm and 
many new buyers came along to snap up bargains.  The hall was still buzzing at 4pm. 
 

It was a great day, certainly one to remember.  Our thanks go to all the people, young and not so young 
who came along to help and not forgetting of course all those who sent along jumble, cakes and prizes 
and gave cash donations.   
 

We really do appreciate all your support. 
 

Our running total so far has now shot up to £12,440 
 

The next Jumble sale will be on October 12th  2pm to 4pm in aid of The Samaritans 
Have you any jumble left?  - If you have we will be at the Hall from 9.00 am on the morning of the sale to 
receive it.    
 

Thank you 
Penny Bean 
 
 Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
A hugely successful season for the club concluded with the 1st XI winning and 2nd XI drawing their final 
games to finish second in their respective divisions and secure promotion to Division 2 (1st s) and 6 (2nd s) 
of the York & District Senior Cricket League. This followed on from the success, last month, of the Pilmoor 
Evening League Team who won Division 2 and went on to beat the champions of Division 1 in a play-off. 
The results up to the 14th September and individual performances are listed below: 
 

17th August 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Ripon by 91 runs 
Sheriff Hutton 188-9 (Joel Wilford 44, Andy Frank 42no, Eddie Hull 30);  
Ripon 97 all out (Joel Wilford 4-37, Rich Ainley 4-12) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd v Tadcaster Magnets 2nd XI – Match abandoned due to rain 
 

24th August 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI v Dringhouses 1st XI – No play due to rain 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI v Huby 2nd XI – No play due to rain 
 

26th August 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Hovingham 1st XI by 6 wickets 
Hovingham 82 all out (Dave Hull 3-12); Sheriff Hutton 84-4 (Nick Schofield 21no, Tom Harrison 20no)  
 

31st August 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Sessay 1st XI by 8 wickets 
Sessay 149-7; Sheriff Hutton 151-2 (Tom Harrison 57no, Joel Wilford 84no) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Dringhouses 2nd XI  
Sheriff Hutton 215-7 (Charlie Foster 77); Dringhouses 153-9 (Tony Hull 3-25) 
 

7th September 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Osbaldwick 1st XI by 8 wickets 
Osbaldwick 42 all out (Joel Wilford 4-3); Sheriff Hutton 44-2 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Rowntrees & Huntington 2nd XI  
Sheriff Hutton 168-8 (Wayne Fawcett 41no, Rob Tetley 35); R&H 164-7 (Vince Coan 3-42) 
 

14th September 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat Scarborough 1st XI by 3 wickets 
Scarborough 100 all out (Joel Wilford 4-14; Sheriff Hutton 103-7 (Joe Schofield 38) 
 
 
 



Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 
This year the door to door sellers will be calling on you between 26th October and the 9th November.  
There are no rules about the wearing of poppies, they can be worn anytime but there are strict rules about 
when we are able to sell them. Unfortunately shops in towns start selling them as soon as they receive 
them from the distributors which puts our local volunteers at somewhat of a disadvantage.   
Poppies will also be on sale at The Post Office, The Highwayman and The Castle Inn.  Please support 
our local Appeal. 
 

Every penny counts. The RBL provides a vast range of welfare support to people currently serving in the 
armed forces, wounded and sick personnel, and ex-service people.   
If you have served in the Armed Forces or are dependent on someone who has and you need help, they 
could help you too.  Contact 08457 725 725 for more information 
 

Penny Bean 
Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser 
 
Marie Metcalfe 
The daughters of Marie Metcalfe, who was a long-term resident in The Croft would like their mother's 
Sheriff Hutton friends to know that Marie died peacefully in mid-September at the age of 93.   The 
funeral and celebration of Marie's long and active life was on September 23rd at St Michael's, 
Thornhill 
 

Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club Friday Bingo 
 

SHERIFF HUTTON VILLAGE HALL  Friday 18th October   7.30 pm 
PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES! 

£100 SPECIAL JACKPOT 
EVERYONE WELCOME 

 
Yorkshire Countrywoman  
The meeting on Wednesday September 11th was a return visit for The Friends of Chernobyl Children, 
Vicki had just returned from visiting Belarus and she shared her adventure with us all .She included 
photos of the places where these children live day to day with no water or electricity in the poorest of 
conditions.  
 

A few of us were very fortunate to visit Helmsley Walled Garden  on Thursday 12th September on a 
glorious afternoon. We had a conducted tour of these lovely gardens and finished with afternoon tea . 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday 9th October and is called “Bitter Sweet“. Angela Spencer started her 
career as a crime journalist to eventually running the sweet shop in Easingwold called “Sugar Mouse “. If 
anyone would like to come along to our meeting all are very welcome.  Sheriff Hutton Village Hall October 
9th  7.30pm.  
 

Many thanks  
Barbara Grinham 
 
Sheriff Hutton Youth Club 
We're delighted to announce that Sheriff Hutton Youth Club has re-opened! 
All secondary-aged pupils are welcome to attend on Tuesdays 7-8.30 in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. 
Come and meet your new Youth Leader, Carolyn. 
£1.50 per session. 
Hope to see you there! 
(Please note, no sessions on 29th October or 5th November 
 
 Over 60's Luncheon Club 
The Luncheon Club for the over 60's will restart in the Village Hall on Tuesday 1st October 12.30pm and 
there are some places available for new members.  If you are a pensioner and would like to join a group 
of friendly people and enjoy a well-cooked two course meal once a week you would be very 
welcome.   The cost is £4 and transport in Sheriff Hutton can be arranged. 
 

Please contact Brian Parkinson (878373),  Jill Johnson (878545) or Wendy Haste  (878581)  as we need 
to know numbers in advance for catering. 



                   St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN OCTOBER 
 

Sheriff Hutton 6th 9.30am Holy Communion   
 11th   7.30pm Harvest Festival & Supper 
 13th 9.30am Morning Worship 4.30pm Messy Church 
 20th 10.00am Benefice at Stillington   
 27th 9.30am Holy Communion   
      

Farlington 13th 11.15am Matins 4.30pm Messy Church at Sheriff Hutton 
 20th 10.00am Benefice at Stillington   
 27th 11.15am Holy Communion BCP   
      

Marton 6th   6.00pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 
 20th 10.00am Benefice at Stillington 6.00pm Harvest Service 
      

Stillington 6th 9.30am Morning Worship        
 13th 9.30am Holy Communion 4.30pm Messy Church at Sheriff Hutton  
 20th 10.00am Benefice at Stillington   
 27th 9.30am Holy Communion   
      

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

6th  8.00am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 13th 10.45am Holy Communion  4.30pm Messy Church at Sheriff Hutton  
 20th 8am 

10.00am 
Holy Communion 
Benefice at Stillington 

  

 27th 10.45am Holy Communion     

EVENTS 
11th October 7.30pm          Harvest Festival followed by bring & share supper Everyone is welcome 
16th October 2pm             Wedding – Robert Armitage & Delfine Girard 
24th October 7 for 7.30pm Deanery Meeting – Easingwold Parish Church – an Open Meeting  
                                                        addressed by the Very Revd Vivienne Faull,  Dean of York Minster                                                                                 

26th October   Clocks go back 
 
 
 

NOTICES 
 

Decoration for Harvest will be during the week commencing 7th October and we hope that we will have 
many people as possible helping. Please don’t forget that the Harvest Supper is a ‘Bring and Share’ 
occasion and is open to everyone in the village. It is an opportunity to give thanks for the work of farmers 
and all those involved in providing food for us all so come along and enjoy the fun. 
 

The next meeting of the Village Charity is on November 11th. Requests for assistance should be with the 
secretary, John Oakley (Old School House - 878754) by November 6th.  
 
 
Messy Church - Sunday 13th October 4.30-6.30pm in Sheriff Hutton Parish Church. 
Messy Church is an internationally acclaimed network of groups, offering fresh new ways for families and 
young people to experience 'church'! 
We will be celebrating Harvest with a range of thought-provoking activities (some of them messy!), a 
celebration, and a shared tea. 
Families and children of ALL ages are very welcome. 
The session is free. 
Hope you can come and join us! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



The  Methodist Church 
October, the month when winter programmes begin. In the Methodist Church we begin our Monday night 
Guild evenings and the Singing Group having re-started in September is back on the first and third 
Wednesday evenings in the month. So we hope you enjoyed your summer break and we would love to 
see you at any of our services or activities in the months ahead. You can be assured of a warm welcome 
both personally and physically, be the meeting in church or the Miss Ward room. 
The preachers at our services on Sundays in October are:- 
 
 6th 10.30 a.m. Dr Paul Carter 
13th 10.30 a.m. Mrs Angela Storer  6.30 p.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion) 
20th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion) 
27th 10.30 a.m. Revd Hazel Hanson 
 
Additional Activities 
Monday  7.30 p.m. The Guild from 14th October in the Miss Ward room. See October programme below.                       
 
Wed.     8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers for 20 minutes in the church. October 2nd Communion with Revd 
Ann Vaughan 
   10 a.m. Drop in for coffee or tea and a biscuit and lots of chat in the Miss Ward room. 
    6.15 p.m. Singing Group for anyone who likes to sing for an hour in the Miss Ward room. 
Everyone is most welcome to come and share in these activities. 
 
The Guild. 
A very varied programme has been prepared and if you would like a full printed programme please ask 
anyone who comes to church or drop in to get a copy for you. In October we shall have:- 
 
14th Meet the Minister. This is an opportunity to learn something about our new minister Revd Elizabeth 
Cushion who resides at Easingwold. 
21st Gilbert and Sullivan evening. Bill Masters and his sister have a passion for this music and 
operettas and get  everyone helping with singing.  They are travelling from Middlesborough to bring us an 
evening of entertainment and fun. 
28th The Harrison Collection. This is a very notable collection of farming memorabilia which is now held 
at the Ryedale Folk museum at Hutton le Hole. Edward Harrison will speak on this collection and show 
rare items of interest. The collection has been used to provide unusual items for TV programmes. 
Each evening commences at 7.30 p.m. with a short period of devotion and then after the programme we 
will have a cup of tea and biscuit. Home in the village by 9 p.m is our normal time schedule. A collection is 
taken to cover expenses and at the end of the guild year we distribute to charity any surplus, normally 
about £300. 
Do come and join us if any of our evenings are of interest to you. 
 
Christmas Shoeboxes 
On Wednesday 23 October we will be filling the Christmas shoeboxes in the Methodist Church as our 
contribution to “Operation Christmas Child”. We know that last year our boxes were part of 80,000 boxes 
sent to Swaziland. A country where a quarter of the people live with HIV and a lot of children are without 
parents. Tekugana aged 11 is part of a child headed household and when he received his box his face lit 
up with a dazzling smile. Thrilled with a notebook, pencils and pens he straight away started writing and 
drawing. 
So come and share in this Christmas box filling, it will start at 10am and you can even have coffee and 
biscuits at Drop In in the Miss Ward room. 
If you would like to help with this project we do need gifts for the boxes and any donations towards the 
cost of UK transport, overseas shipping and promotion would be appreciated. It is estimated that £3 is the 
cost of transport and distribution. The type of gift suitable for a box is a cuddly toy, toothbrush and paste, 
soap and flannel, note pad, drawing paper, comic book, pencils, pens and pencil sharpener, crayons or 
felt pens, hat, cap, gloves or scarf small ball or tennis ball, puzzle, small jigsaw, for boys a truck, car, 
plane, football cards and girls small jewellery set, doll, skipping rope or hair accessories, wrapped sweets 
(sell by date must be at least March next year). 
It’s a great occasion so come and share in this Christmas gifts for very needy children. 
WEDNESDAY 23 OCTOBER in THE METHODIST CHURCH from 10 am 



Hello Sheriff Hutton!  
I have recently had the pleasure of becoming minister at the Methodist Church, alongside Rev Ann 
Vaughn, so thought I would take this opportunity to share a bit of my background with you.  
 

I originally come from Doncaster in South Yorkshire, where my parents still live. I grew up with church, 
starting Sunday School at two years old, though personal commitment came for me while preparing for 
church membership, aged fourteen. From school I went to Sheffield University, where I did a degree in 
Biblical Studies. I then did a PGCE and taught RE for three years at a secondary school in Doncaster. 
Through church involvement and being a local preacher, I became aware of a call to ordained ministry 
and began the process of candidating. I then moved to Manchester for training. My first appointment was 
in the Newcastle West circuit in Northumberland, where I  served for 5 years. Then last August I moved to 
Easingwold and have survived my first year here! 
 

We all have our stories of what God has done for us. Over the next weeks and months I will enjoy 
meeting you and sharing in your stories. I look forward to working, worshipping and serving with you. 
Elizabeth Cushion 
 
 

SEASONAL FLU CLINICS at STILLINGTON SURGERY 
Stillington Surgery will be holding the seasonal flu clinics on the following Saturdays: 

12 &19 October 2013. 
If you are over 65 or you are in one of the at risk groups, please contact the surgery to make an 

appointment for this immunisation 
DR. P. R. JONES, MB, ChB  DR. B. McPHERSON, MB, ChB 

The Surgery, North Back Lane, Stillington, York, YO61 1LL, Tel: 01347 810332  Fax: 01347 811190 
www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk  email: VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net 

 
 
Dear “Village News”, 
I just had to write to the dog owners of Sheriff after my walk this morning left me totally dismayed, 
embarrassed and saddened at the thoughtlessness of some owners who are leaving their dog’s poo on 
the pavement grass around the village. 
On my short street walk this morning I counted five guilty drops. This makes me as a dog owner feel very 
angry as to why an owner can do this.  
I think I am a responsible dog owner and always pick up. He’s my dog and I have no problem with this 
task. OK -I hold my hands up that I may not be as careful in the fields, but if it was on a footpath I would 
clean up. 
I cannot understand why, in such a lovely village, people would want to spoil the streets by leaving their 
dog’s poo on the ground to be a hazard to other people and especially young children. 
I am hoping that the culprits are visitors who do not care for our village, but if you are a resident and 
reading this, knowing that you are guilty as charged, please take a bit more responsibility and pride in 
keeping our streets clean. 
I have even seen poo only feet from the dog litter boxes:  now that really is totally unbelievable.  
SO PICK UP, it’s not hard, and use the amply supplied bins. 
A Concerned Dog Owner 
 
Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday 3rd October, 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room. 
 
Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 on Fridays 4th and 
18th of October. 
 
A Date for your Diary. York Musical Theatre Company presents ‘A Partridge in a Pear Tree’ on 
Saturday 7th December in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. 
 

http://www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk/
mailto:VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net


 
Neighbourhood Watch 
August and September have been thus far quiet, however I am aware of a complaint being made to the 
Police regarding the tampering with a water trough in a field to the rear of The Croft (Sheriff Hutton) – 
apparently rocks have been put in the trough and the water supply adjusted. I suggest that those 
responsible desist immediately in the interests of animal welfare and because the farmer’s really quite 
annoyed. 
The Police advise that a company called SSH Fire and Security are calling by telephone offering a free 
security alarm, linked directly to the Police, for those over the age of 40. Too good to be true?.... once 
installed the company charge £200 for fitting. If you have had, or do take a call from these people in the 
future, do not accept any offers, and contact NYCC Trading Standards immediately. 
With the advent of darker evenings and crops having been harvested the likelihood of poaching activity 
increases. If you see anything suspicious, contact the Police.  
Please would cyclists, horse riders and pedestrians ensure that they have adequate lighting or 
appropriate reflective clothing as the nights draw-in. 
No recent fuel thefts have occurred  within Ryedale since those reported last month, however I would 
remind you to take precautions, especially as many of you are now stocking-up on oil for the winter. 
Insofar as I am aware there have been no cold-callers in the last month either in Sheriff Hutton or any of 
the surrounding villages.  
As you have probably noticed the Speed Matrix system has finally arrived. I am somewhat alarmed by the 
number of times the lights have been activated on the northern approach to the village already – hopefully 
we should be able to access the data collected by the system and get an objective assessment of driving 
habits over the initial 6 week period – I will attempt to provide some kind of statistical report in the 
November Village News.   
The next NHW meeting will be held on 3rd December. Anyone interested in joining the scheme as a 
coordinator should contact either Alan Pitman at the Post Office in Sheriff Hutton or by calling Chris 
Hudson on 01347 878389. 
Alan Pitman 16 September 2013. 
 
Badapple Theatre Company Ltd present 
The Premiere of “The Carlton Colliers” 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 6th November 7.30pm Tickets £9.50 adults, £5 under 16's  
Call 01423 339168 or www.badappletheatre.com  
An original comedy by Kate Bramley with music by Jez Lowe, about village life, love and occasionally 
football… 
Nothing ever happens in Carlton Flatts. Unless you count the time that the Colliers won the Inter-Village 
cup. But that was before the big strike. Before Jemmy was even born! 
But you have to dream, don’t you? And Jemmy wants to dream big. He might make the League as he’s 
got a cracking left foot, if he can just keep it out of his mouth when Nina is around. And if he can help 
keep the Colliers out of bother until the end of the season. 
Nina hates football. She’s got her Zumba classes and a bit part on Corrie as a dancer, which could be her 
dream ticket to something big as long as her Nana doesn’t see it. Nana still thinks a street-dance party is 
something you’d invite the Queen to open. Chris reckons people are starting to treat him like he’s old. But 
playing the fool has served him pretty well for most of his life so he thinks he may as well just carry on. 
The great thing about staying in Carlton is that nobody notices that you’re doing nothing, ‘cause there is 
nothing for anyone to do.  
A quirky new comedy about village life, love and sometimes…. err… football. About dreaming big in an 
old pit-village and the daft things that start to happen when you do. 
 
Written and directed by Kate Bramley (Back to the Land Girls / Ex-Hull Truck Theatre) 
With original songs and music by Jez Lowe (SONY Radio Academy Award Winner/ BBC Radio 2 Radio 
Ballads).  
Starring Robert Angell (from BBC's Waterloo Road), Aiden Lee Brooks and Kaitlin Howard. 
Established in 1998, Badapple Theatre specialise in inventive new comedy specifically designed for rural 
touring, with shows premiering at their ‘Theatre On Your Doorstep’ network in their native North Yorkshire 
before embarking on national tours.  
 
 

http://www.badappletheatre.com/


 
 
 

Exercise and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 
PiILATES, Circuits, Older Adult. 

Swimming Instructor (STA) 
 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on 07772 735730 

info@linzifitness.co.uk 

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 

Timeto     Drive.biz  
Driving school based in Thornton Le Clay 

Lessons for new and qualified drivers 
 

1 HOUR £24 / 2 HOURS £45 
 

Find out loads more on my website 
www.timetodrive.biz 

  or contact me directly on 07708 188792 

The Wedding Affair 
 
 

Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues 
Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design 

 

Website Design, Advertising & Marketing 
 

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504 
enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk 

www.theweddingaffair.co.uk 

Poppy Caterers and Marquees 
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire 

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

Tel: 01347 878628 
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk 

www.poppymarquees.co.uk 
www.poppycaterers.co.uk 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  

 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 
www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 
 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
 

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 
 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 
Closed Sunday and Monday 

The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 
Tel : 01347 811 747 

 Scissor Line Salon  
Main Street, Stillington 

 

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING 
& BEAUTY ROOM 

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products 
Please call our friendly Salon on 

01347 811 757 
 

Discounts for Senior Citizens 
 

Richard Fisher & Associates 
DENTAL SURGEONS 

 

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 
Telephone 878 111 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Nitin Prasad 
 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 

JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST / 
PODIATRIST 

 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 01904 491688 

Hare&Co 
Chartered Certified Accountants 

 

A professional accountancy service, 
personalised to you and your business. 

 

View our full range of services and take advantage of the 
free resources at www.hareandco.co.uk  

For a free initial consultation contact us on 
Tel : 01904 692 585 

E : enquiries@hareandco.co.uk  

 

Duo Designs 
 

Designed and custom made furniture 
 

Bespoke furniture fitted or free standing in 
all styles and materials. 

 

Contact,  Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879 056 
 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

FREE HOUSE CLEARANCE 
 

Free Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old 
Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted 

 

Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip 
 

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN …? 
 

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 
Mobile : 07912 892 451 

Howardian Contracts 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 
g.unsworth@btinternet.com  

http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
http://www.timetodrive.biz/
mailto:enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk
http://www.theweddingaffair.co.uk/
http://www.poppycaterers.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.hareandco.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@hareandco.co.uk
mailto:g.unsworth@btinternet.com


 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225 

www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 
 

Derek Precious 
Oil Heating Services 
Oil Boiler Specialists 

Plumbing : Central Heating 
Installation : Maintenance 

Tel : 01904 760 413 or 07740 493  903 
www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 

New Boilers and Repairs 
Registered Installer 

 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

 

H²O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements, Systems Upgraded 
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
Tel : 0800 024 8869 

07971 797 212 
Email : h2opandhltd@yahoo.com  

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 
 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Extensions : Conversions 
Renovation : New Build 

Repairs 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 
Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

FutureRenovations.co.uk 
 The complete local, professional building service 

We offer 
Fully insured professional service 

Extensions & Loft Conversions 
Renovation & Maintenance 

Property Development 
CALL Steve on 01904 819 030 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 
www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 
 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 
Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 
made to Commission 

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 
Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk/
mailto:h20pandhltd@yahoo.com
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk


Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 
 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    
Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 2.00pm Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club 
    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 
Tues 9.30am Pilates Village Hall 12.30pm Luncheon Club  Village Hall 
    7.00pm Youth Group  Village Hall 
Wed 8.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church    
 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    
 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    
Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Gentle Exercise  Village Hall 
    7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 
    8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 
Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    
Additional Activities in October 
Tue 1st 12.30pm Luncheon Club re-starts in the Village Hall 
Wed 2nd 7.30pm Field Naturalists “Pond Life” with Vicky Kindemba in the Village Hall 
Thu 3rd 9.30-11.30 Health Visitor in the Village Hall 
Fri 4th 10.00-12.00 Library Van in the Village Hall car park 
Tue 8th 7.30pm History Group meeting in the Village Hall 
Wed 9th 7.30pm YCA “Bitter Sweet” with Angela Spencer in the Village Hall 
Thu 10th 7.30pm Farlington Parish Meeting in the Village Hall 
Fri 11th 7.30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 
Sat 12th 2.00pm Jumblies sale for The Samaritans 
  7.30pm History Group – “The Castle” Tony Wright in the Village Hall 
Sun 13th 4.30-6.30pm Messy Church in Sheriff Hutton Parish Church 
Mon 14th 7.30pm Guild Meet The Minister- Rev Elizabeth Cushion in Miss Ward Room 
Fri 18th 10.00-12.00 Library Van in the Village Hall car park 
  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 
Mon 21st 9.45-11.45 Sheriff Hutton Playgroup open day in the Village Hall 
  7.30pm Guild Gilbert and Sullivan evening in Miss Ward Room 
Wed 23rd 9.45-11.45 Sheriff Hutton Playgroup open day in the Village Hall 
  10.00am Filling Christmas Shoeboxes in Miss Ward room 
  7.30pm Gardening Club Flower Arranging by David Ryland in the Village Hall 
Fri 25th 9.45-11.45 Sheriff Hutton Playgroup open day in the Village Hall 
Sat 26th 6.30-8.30pm Fancy Dress Halloween Party in the Village Hall 
Mon 28th 7.30pm Guild The Harrison Collection of memorabilia in Miss Ward Room 
Tue 29th 3.00pm Farlington Circle meeting 
Thu 31st 9.30am Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park 
Dates to Note 
Nov 6th 7.30pm “The Carlton Colliers” Bad Apple Theatre in the Village Hall 
 9th 2-4pm Guide Dogs Autumn Fair in the Village Hall 
 11th  Village Charity meeting  
 12th 7.30pm History Group Meeting in the Village Hall 
 15th   An Evening with the Foresters 
 22nd  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 
 30th 10-12pm History group Christmas Coffee Morning in the Village Hall 
Dec 3rd  Neighbourhood Watch meeting with police  
 7th 7.30pm “A Partridge in a Pear Tree” in the Village Hall 
 14th  Friends of Village Hall Christmas coffee morning 
 20th  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

 
~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ 

 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)    

Items for the November Village News should reach the editors by October 18th 

mailto:villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk
mailto:villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk
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